Visitation Pastoral Council Meeting Approved minutes of June 26,2017

Meeting called to order by chairman Matt Hemann at 7:00 p.m. Opening prayer by Matt. Members present: Jim Lowe, Matt Thome, newly elected Sheila Klapperich, out going member Tony Brown, Ronnie Pitzen, Fr. Burkle, Matt Hemann, and Barb Brumm. Absent: Mike Mullenbach

Minutes from the April 25 meeting were reviewed and approved. Motion by Matt Thome, second Jim Lowe.

Committee Reports:

Faith Formation: All Wrapped up. Still looking for 3 catechists. John Leinette coming August 20, 21, 22 at Visitation for a Cluster Mission.

Parish Life: Hay stack feed in Osage went over well.

Liturgy: Missionary Sister coming sometime in July to do a mission appeal before all Masses.

Finance Report: Ronnie reported finances are in good shape. Church roof is paid for. Father paid the last \$11.67 with a \$20 bill.

New shingles for the Faith Formation Center are on hand and paid for. Due to all contractors busy, it may not get shingled until next spring. Ronnie will try to get Ted May and his crew lined up for early spring.

Old Business: City council members Bert Brumm and Roger Brumm and Smokey Doyle of Bruening Rock were present to talk about cost sharing with the city about hard surfacing the parking lot around the community center. An estimate of \$13,500 for the front parking lot, and \$17,000 for the entire parking lot. The millings were left over from the city streets. We could possibly chip and seal after it is finished. Ronnie made motion, Visitation Parish would pay up to \$12,000, seconded by Matt Thome. The city owns the millings which they will give to us and we are hoping the city will fork over the remaining \$5000. This will all have to be approved by the city council at their next meeting on July 10th.

An upstairs bathroom in the Faith Formation Center needs some work, both plumbing and floor replacing. Matt Hemann suggested Ronnie contact Adams P & H and Bob Koenigs to get the bathroom fixed.

New Business: Brat Parade —Father suggested "The Highway To Heaven" and "Brats For The Journey". Father had the idea to give out 1/2 Brat and say you're 1/2 way to heaven. Calling for some Faith Formation kids to help out. Matt will try to work on this.

Election of Officers: Chairman — Matt Hemann

Vice-Chair — Luke Marzen

Secretary — Mike Mullenbach

Cluster Council Reps: Sheila Klapperich, jim Lowe, Matt Thome, Mike Mullenbach Sheila volenteered to be our Deanery Rep.

At 8:15 p.m. Tony moved to adjourn, seconded by Luke.

Submitted by Luke Marzen, acting secretary